
 

 

 
 

  
  

  

 

   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
                                                                                                      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  

     20th June 2022   

Diary dates 

21/6/22 Year 6 cyber safety talk 

22/6/22 KS2 Consortium Sports at the Garrison 

27/6/22 Summer safety assembly- whole school. 
27/6/22 Yr 6 Crucial Crew(safeguarding) 

28/6/22 Yr 6 Time to Move 
1/7/22 Sports Day/Summer fair 

No swimming 
5/7/22 Celebration assembly Kingfishers 9.15 

5/7/22 EYFS Multi-skills event at St Lawrence, 
Rowhedge.  

6/7/22 Celebration assembly Wrens /Robins 9.15 
7/7/22 Reports out to parents  
8/7/22 Alternative Sports day in case of bad 

weather. 
12/7/22 Owls performance -Dress rehearsal 

13/7/22 Owls end of year performance 1.30 

14/7/22 Owls end of year performance 6.00 

20/7/22 Mrs Halliday retirement party 6.30-9.00 
21/7/22 Yr 6 leavers assembly 9.15 

21/7/22 Party day. 

22/7 22 Last Day of Summer Term 

 
Car park safety 

For the safety of our children: 

• You must drop off in the drop off zone only please. 

• Children should exit the car on the driver side: if this 
is not possible, for their safety you should see them 
out of the car safely. 

• Please keep your child and younger siblings with you 
at all times once they have been brought to your car 
at pick up time. 

Thank you for your patience and support with keeping all 
the children safe. 

 

Sports morning /Summer Fair. 
Friday 1st July. 

The PTFA committee and a group of parents are working 
very hard behind the scenes organising this year’s summer 

fair. This includes contacting local businesses for raffle 
prizes, writing leaflets/letters and flyers, organising an 
itinerary for the day, planning the layout of events and 

stalls, buying gifts and refreshments, liaising with the local 
public services and organising volunteers and much more… 

Wow! All this time is given voluntarily to support the 

children at the school. Thank you very much. 

How can you help?  

We still need more helpers for stalls and setting up 
/packing away. 

Thank you very much for your generous donations 
which are gratefully received.  

Please contact the school or a member of the committee 
(Nikki, Emma, Becky, Katherine) to find out how you can 

help. 

We are looking forward to a fun filled day! 
 

Governors’ Report Summer Term 2022 
 
At our Local Governing Body meeting on 14th June, we reviewed the school’s financial position and set the budget for the 
coming year. The governors are very grateful to Mrs Gooday for all the extra work she has taken on in the last few months 
looking after the school’s finances. We also received a report on the school premises, looked at the progress made by each 
year group and discussed arrangements for the handover from Mrs Halliday to Ms Brown. 
 
The governors would like you all to know what a great head teacher we think Mrs Halliday has been for our school. We have 
all enjoyed working with her and she has made our job as governors very easy by always providing us with so much 
information. We wish her well for her retirement. 
 
We have been so proud of our pupils and how they have coped with all the changes of the past two years. We wish our Year 
6s all the best as they move on and we look forward to welcoming our new children in September. We hope you all enjoy 
the rest of the summer term and have a lovely summer break. 
 
You can contact the governors through the school office if you would like to speak to us about any queries or concerns you 
may have. 
 
Anne-Marie Renshaw 
 
 
 

SATS and end of year assessments. 
The month of May is assessment time in schools. Well 
done to all the children who took SATs tests last 
month. They showed excellent growth mind-sets 
when facing this challenge. 
The Year 2 SATs are used to inform the end of year 
teacher assessment while the Year 6 SATS tests and 
teacher assessments are reported to parents.  
Children in Year 1 also had their phonics check. 
Information about these will be included in your 

child’s report which comes out to parents on 7th July. 

 
 

 


